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EWI Papworth Everard

INSPIRING WOMEN Womens Institute

Marian Leaper lead us into a fantasy world when she

told magical and mysterious stories, inspired by her

late Mother's stories when she was a child, including fairies,
colours and ' the cat in the kitchen'. Marian puts her

amazing storyteller skills down to her past teaching
profession, but mostly memories of her Mother’s most
wonderful stories.

-] It is hoped that a Remembrance Parade will take place each
year in the future.

= === Our monthly luncheon this

; month was enjoyed by many
at the Waresley Garden
Centre followed by a little
early xmas shopping!

To find out more about what
is going on you can log

on to our website at www.
papwortheverardwi.org.uk
or if you are 18 or over just
come along to one of our
meetings at 7.15 for 7.30 on
the third Wednesday of each
| month in the Studio next
door to the Library. You can
be sure of a warm welcome.
The visitor’s fee is £4.00
including refreshments.
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. Join in Jan or Feb

3 no joining fee and get
r z Z' 13 months
= = for the price of
4
N
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To commemorate the centenary of the First World War
wreaths were laid at Peter’s Church in Papworth including
a wreath on behalf of Papworth Everard WI laid by our
member Jenny Wilson. This was followed with a parade
down to the Village Hall for the 11 o’clock service.
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Cemetery Caretaker

Our current cemetery caretaker has stepped down after
several years of valued service. The Parish Council would
like to express their thanks to Stephen Byrne for all his
hard work.

We are therefore looking for a new caretaker :

to call ahead. When the office is closed you can still leave a
voicemail

WANTED
CHURCHYARD/CEMETERY CARETAKER

ST PETERS CHURCH PAPWORTH
EVERARD

The role of the caretaker is:

+ to mark out the position of graves to be dug
prior to a funeral

» to clear away any dead flowers remaining
on graves

* to maintain the cemetery noticeboard

+ to notify the Parish Clerk of any matters
that need attention in both the cemetery
and graveyard

The duties should only require approximately
half an hour of the caretaker’s time each week
and involve no heavy lifting

If you have a little spare time each week
and are interested in helping to keep the
churchyard and cemetery tidy please contact

Sarah Cruse, Parish Clerk on 01480 830360
or email clerk@papwortheverardpc.org.uk

Parish Office Opening Hours and

Christmas Cover

The Parish Office at the Village Hall is generally open

on Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday and Friday between
10.00am and 2.00pm and parishioners are welcome to call
at the office whenever it is open - although it is advisable
to call ahead. When the office is closed you can still leave
a voicemail message on 01480 830360 or email the Clerk
clerk@papwortheverardpc.org.uk

The office will be closed from Friday 21st December and

will reopen after New Year on Thursday 3rd January 2019.
Over the period between Christmas and New Year calls and
emails will be monitored and urgent queries responded to as
necessary.

Village Hall booking enquiries can be made via the
online enquiry form on the Parish Council Website or by
emailing the Bookings Clerk, Clare Taylor, at villagehall@
papwortheverardpc.org.uk or by leaving a message on
07841014414.
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Councillor Vacancies

The Parish Council still has several vacancies for Parish
Councillors.

Would you like to have an opportunity to make a real
difference in our community - Have you considered becoming
a Parish Councillor ?

Why not make it your New Year’s Resolution to step up and
get involved !

We are looking for people with drive and enthusiasm to
become Parish Councillors.

If you have a few hours to spare each month and are happy
to take on the occasional small task or project as well as
attending a few meetings every month, please get in touch.

The Papworth Everard Parish Council is responsible for the
upkeep of many village facilities, including:

o] The playing fields and the main children’s play area
and paddling pool

The village hall
Lighting in some residential side roads and footpaths
Bus shelters

The churchyard and cemetery

©O O O O O

Grit Bins, Dog bins and most litter bins
o] Public seating and Notice-boards

In addition to fulfilling its own responsibilities, the council
also monitors items that are the responsibility of the county
council, including roads, pavements, street lighting, verge
cutting and public footpaths as well as being consulted on
all planning applications made to the district and county
councils, which affect the parish.

If you have a particular interest in any of the areas of
responsibility then we have a committee to suit you - and lots
of small projects to get involved in.

If you would like to find out more about being a member of
the Papworth Everard Parish Council and learn how you
might get involved in parish activities please contact the
Parish Clerk, Sarah Cruse. You can also visit the parish
website at www.papwortheverardpc.org.uk for eligibility
criteria and more information on the role of the Parish
Council.

THE PARISH COUNCIL WOULD
LIKE TO WISH YOU ALL A
VERY MERRY CHRISTMAS AND
A HAPPY AND PROSPEROUS
NEW YEAR'!



Advertisement

EDEN

LUZURY TRAYHL

When it comes to hxury travel, fin wherewes poo e Soryour et sdver o s road
Tareh nobelsrerdl atpr i ookl =m e trip Acroas mrms of Narth Anurice's ot speciscalar
your - lanery holidyy. And with Filen Latary acenery) trokdong Ters's Sacred Vallny conhog your
"Trarwed, you'we accwn b0 acene of e plere's st Jovia in Bvicemy v ing? the wmn - Angtiecr Wty madert- Sngt

ertaninr — woal o -chiarrwwwnd - demtirertiens o whart Dstyla i Bowrih Afriony done- frashing n Thabal or

v behwwn, harul-on-hewrt, 30 be the oesrinet colleetion slraply solcirg! o Hee s oy e hierfol besrdee of ihe
afhaivi n thevddwith s range of oo, Carihlwers ror Frton sy you cxm b roe that-the
Hext (g - - Wil bi-dowy e i sl you oneeseer imatgfict el prvice pom rercrien soe sheobos sl fre--
avmln of onesplere] gerne, caplivting cabiores i ], sl thart srveryrihieg poo'se been Inaking Serwerd
atherworklly-andes, vl ba jont s srmsrifces | when oo sriss.

Tio st Penning Fear et Joeory holhles, plezee contact posarwery 0w kool
Eden Trwe] Direcion. Lesnne hioGarricy sa 07841 60 127,
or 2t keenzemncgaTiyifedentoompravelonak,

Yool wewer pay raowss willh Boeos (how 1 yom boodesd your el pyoucsell

Page 5



hﬁf-}r:.,'

T Ch.u;rch Noti:"‘-f"

Services at St Peter’s Church

Sunday 9th December 10. 30am Holy Communrorr--._

WEDNESDAY 12th DECEMBER 630pn'n'
CAROL SERVICEINVILLAGEHALL

R ——

Monday 24th December 3. 00pm Crib Serwce

Tuesday 25th December 10.30am Christmas Day Fam;luvorshlp
bl -t

Nigel di Castiglione
.~ Team Rector

‘Follow the Star’

This is a phrase headlining the Church of England’s
publicity for Christmas 2018, but it's a use of words that
resonates in different ways to different people.

In the narratives about the birth of Jesus the ‘star’
was the external sign that persuaded some eastern
scientists God was doing something new that should
be explored rather than kept at arms-length. They
made a long journey, overcome various obstacles and
got to meet the baby Jesus. The star was their invitation to take notice, come
close, be welcomed and offer their worship. They have never been forgotten.

Many will look at who is ‘the star’ in choosing a pantomime or a show as one
of the activities of their Christmas celebrations this year; it is easy for us to be
caught up with celebrity, have a good time and then for it all to recede into little
more than a memory.

As an adult entering his brief but momentous public life, Jesus said frequently
‘Follow me’. Those who did found their lives turned upside down; they became
the small group described as turning the world upside down, with God’s help.

My question as we approach the end of another year is whether we want to be
known for having made some nice memories — and that is important — or as
individuals, groups, communities and a nation who, with God’s help, make a
difference that becomes a world-changing legacy. | believe this is at the core of
being a devoted follower of Jesus today.

This is not a plea per se for more people to come to church services. Of course,
we would welcome that and believe it is an important expression of faith — you
will find details in this magazine of what is on offer locally to you in the next

few weeks. Of greater interest to me is the vision for more people personally
and collectively making a difference for the common good in all the arenas and
contexts of our lives; a difference that will last far beyond the horizon of our own
lives.

Fundamentally that’'s what Jesus did and offers; he invites us to live connected to
God and to be the means of the culture of heaven invading the world we live in
now.

Meanwhile be assured of my prayers for a happy festive season and that you
find more of God’s favour throughout 2019.
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Methodist Church

Services in October and November
December 9th 11:15am United
Gift Service at the Methodist Church
December 16th 10:00am
Morning Worship
December 16th 5:00pm
Carol Service
December 23rd 10:00am
Rev P Siddall
December 24th 11:15pm
Rev. H. Walker
December 30th 10:00am
Morning Worship
January 6th. 10:00am
Rev. A. Taylor
January 13th 11:15am

United Covenant Service at the

Methodist Church
January 20th 10:00am
Morning Worship
January 27th 10:00am
Mrs W. Beard

All are Welcome
Minister Rev Matt Finch
Tel. 01480 462293

Coffee Morning
Saturday, January 5th FairTrade Coffee
Morning 10:00am — 12:00 in the
Methodist Schoolroom

Roman Catholic Mass
(Latin Rite)
Saturday Evenings at 6pm
Syro-Malabar Rite Second

Friday at 6pm and Fourth Sunday
at 3pm

St Peter’s Church - Church Lane
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This year Papworth Scouts in conjunction with Huntingdon
Round Table are bringing Santa to Papworth

On the night of Wednesday | 9th December Santa will be
travelling around the village on his Sleigh to collect any of
those last-minute notes that haven’t been posted.

So that you don’t miss him you can track his progress on that
Santa Live Tracker

log into the Round Table website for details
http://huntingdonroundtable.co.uk/santa.html

We will be collecting money for the Scouts funds and other
local charities.

We look forward to seeing you then

%ROUND

r\ﬁh
O

Scouts

Page 7






Andrina'B

the footcare specialist

Nail Cut - Callus © Athlete’s Foot - Hard Skin
Corns ° Fungal Infections * Plantar Faciitis
Orthotics * In-Growing Toe Nail * Foot Massage

To book your appointment contact Andrina on
07966 571 686 / e: andrinab@foot-care.co.uk

www.foot-care.co.uk
Andrina Baldock, Foot Health Practitioner, SAC Dip. FHPP FHPT

Re r for Foot Health Practi 1S

Monday 9.45- 10.45am Papworth Studio
Tuesday 10.00- 11.00am Chesterton Sports Centre
Wednesday 9.45-10.45am Ross Street Community Centre
Thursday 9.45- 10.45am St Ives Free Church
More information at www.sunnysteps.co.uk

Or call alison 01954 267378/ 07958745799

THE ART OF BALANCE IN LIFE

CAMBS TAI CHI - www.cambs-taichi.co.uk

Comberion Wiage Collene - Hannah: 17550 X5 540

simmingworid.co.uk

0344 867 8000 TIEI®

Classified

01480 83190,
AR & BEAUTY o

ViLLAGE C {
\,0 \PWORTH ENTg, O,
Ve UNISEX SALON ¢ @

Monday 9.00am - 4.00pm
Closed Tuesdays & Wednesdays
Thursday 10.30am - 7.00pm
Friday 9.00am - 1.00pm
Saturday 8.30am - 1.30pm

TUESDAY 530 & 7 30pm
Pepwnorhh Ve Hall - Hamnah: 07553 235 X0

WEDNESDAY 5.30 & 7.30pm

The Vine Schnal, Upper Camboume
Sandra 07580 {23 577

THURSDAY 7.20pm

FRIDAY 2.J0am
Camboumne Church - Hennah: (07553 295 540

Imnbiplin.nle, slmgley bes

12 Varrier Jones Drive, Papworth Everard, Cambridge, CB23 3GJ

Providing quality accounting and taxation solutions to individuals

”~

@ lancritten J¥%

accountancy Itd

01480 831422 www.critten.co.uk info@critten.co.uk

and all businesses. Cloud accounting solution specialists.

Accounts - Tax returns - PAYE - VAT - R&D claims
Xero & QuickBooks online certified professional advisors
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Classified

Ash Croft Veterinary Surgery

169 St Neots Road Unit 1, Pendrill Court

Hardwick Ermine Street North
Cambridge Papworth Everard
CB23 7QJ CB23 3UY

Tel: 01954 210250 Tel: 01480 831615

Consultations by Appointment Only

A comprehensive service for domestic pets including:
Surgery; Micro-chipping; Acupuncture & Reptile Clinic
www.ashcroftvet.co.uk

* Diamond Dog Grooming

01480 880393 or 07707477516

Jocelyn.Marcroft@googlemail.com

112 High Street, Yelling, Cambs, PE19 6SD

COMPUTER PROBLEMS SOLVED

— Speed Up Slow Computers
Microsoft
CERTIFIED
T Professional

— Remove Viruses & Spyware

NO FIX, NO FEE

— Recover Photos, Files & Data
— Wireless Networks, Broadband
— Security & Backup Solutions
— Parental Control of Internet

X info@pcmind.co.uk

PCMiND

PCMind is your local IT specialist for small businesses or
home with 15+ years experience in computing and networks.
Timed appointments including evenings and weekends are
available. Please call or email Greg for friendly advice.

01954 768185 & 07912 497964

e APPLEWOOD GARDENS™
LAMDSCAPE & GAEDEN SERVICES

PERGOLAS - FENCING - TURFING - SEEDING - GRASS CUTTING - HEDGE CUTTING
GARDEN CLEARANCE - PRUNING - SMALL TREE WORK - PATHS - SMALL PATIOS
RAISED BED CONSTRUCTION - CONCRETING - SHED BASES

® Providing Regular Garden Maintenance both Domestic and Commerecial
including Clearances and Small Construction

® Registered Waste Carrier and Full Public Liability Insurance
® References from Previous Work on request
® Licensed Chemical Weed Control

We pride ourselves on being reliable,
competitive and honest

Call now to arrange a FREE
estimate and to discuss
your ideas

Call David on:
01954 267734 / 07787 875675
or E-mail: sales@applewoodgardens.co.uk

EWILLIAM HELLYER

-  TREE SURGERY
GARDEN MAINTENANCE
GROUNDS CARE

TEL: 01954 267494 MoBILE: 07766 093037

Garden Design & Landscaping

i
CityScapes

Design | Build | Maintain

Design - Paving - Driveways -
Decking - Fencing - Turfing -
Planting - Resin Drive -
Pergolas - and much more

Free Quotations and fully insured

01223 750311 07857 833138
cityscapescambridge.co.uk
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GM SHARP

LANDSCAPES LTD

ALL ASPECTS OF HARD
& SOFT LANDSCAPING

FENCING & DECKING
PATIOS & CARDEN WALLING
BLOCK PAVING & DRIVEWAYS
PONDS & WATER FEATURES

TURFING & ARTIFICIAL LAWNS
GARDEN DESICN & LIGHTING
COMPLETE CGARDEN MAKEOVERS

FREE ESTIMATES & ADVICE

@ 01223 751175 007800 577617

X< gmsharplandscapes@googlemail.com

SEE OUR WORK ON

www.gmsharplandscapes.co.uk




Classified

DSSelectrical?

All aspects of Domestic and Commercial Electrical Work Undertaken

Freephone: 0800019 7992

NO Iﬂﬂ TOO SMALL Mobile: 07826 515 667

Emall: Info@dsselectrical.co.uk

KITCHERS - STAIRS - WARDRODEIE - WINDOWE - DoORS Web: www.dsselectrical.co.uk
FLOORIMNG - SRTRTIMG/ABCHAITRAVE - DECETNG
ELeEcS$SA  Electrical Safet ‘7 I ’
w Hm sﬂ-ﬂbﬂ"mm Register Y L"'mz-kﬁiﬂzﬂ -

Ill:lbﬂE Wm SHHN _mm ulg“ 2115?1 R EcSa +_ #ECA Registered through:
135 Limes Ragd - Herdwick - Comba - CHE) 720

City end Guilds Qualified / Part P Registered Company / Fully Insured / All werk guaranteed

IF YOU ARE READING THIS ©®R.D.B.. NINIE
\\ S ] saecn::llsr in nll r_‘Dmrnr:r floor :merlngs
THEN 50 COULD POTENTIAL SuppPLIERS & InsTaLLERS OF
uumHEnE ® Quaury Carpers @ Sarery FLooming @ VinvLars

® Floor Screeps [ Latexing @ Repams anD Re-Laving @ Ling

FENart Sy ispcairil aet ar SN EINGE ® Cory Ties @ Ceranic Tiuwg @ Caprer Ties  ®Laminate Flooring

Home SeLecTion SeErvICE

For all Contract and Domestice Installations

CarPET CLEANING SERVICE
Using the Host Dry Extraction System

M.I. TICKNER DECORATORS

Local company. Local tradesmen. Tel: 01480 8318856 Mobile: 07970 256237 Fox: 01480 830997
2Hanslope Close o o v itickn erdecorators.com kel A\ rdbllm:mg(_ﬂlmeune net www.idbflooring.co.uk
Cambridge miticknerdecorators@gmail.com / M\\ i Meusurlng estimating and @

CB23 3AN — L expert advice Without OsLicaTion

Hiw HEATING

(p SERVICES LUITD.

JASON GAS, OIL & LPG

P?’UfBSSIGﬂﬂl Pﬂlﬁflﬁg *Boilers *Fires *Cookers *Warm Air
*Unvented Cylinders *Plumbing

& Decorating Ltd 01223 782054

A info@AMHeat.co.uk
aie www.AMHeat.co.uk

A Professional Service
from Start to Finish

Tel: 01954 211775 G tt

Qil Boiler Specialist

www.jasonkirbyltd.co.uk Plumbing & oo
Heating CentalHoatng

A =, .
~ w: (@) W 07805 650940
ERCOR . :.I_’—‘u.rrfj e HLUEK www gottplumbingandheating coluk




Classified

. HALSTEAD

— PLUMBING & HEATING —

INSTALLATIONS « REPAIRS *« SERVICING

Complete Bathroom Installations
General Plumbing Repairs
Pipework and Drainage for Kitchen Appliances
Radiators and Towel Rails Installed
Power Flushing

CALL JOHN FOR A FREE QUOTE

07570 387 684 « 01480 830 329
www.jhalsteadplumbing.co.uk

585002

Quality Bespoke Secure Storage

Easy to open & fast to access. High security with PIN
codes, megapixel CCTV cameras & individual room
alarms. Choose the size you really need. Store just about
== anything, for any length of stay. Clean, dry & condensation
free. Friendly & helpful service. Viewings by appointment.

Located at Manor Farm,
Graveley, PE19 6PH. Mention
PNV11 to receive £5 discount
on your first months rental.

More Space-é|

morespacestorage.co.uk Call 01480 830130 to reserve yours today

AIPLUMBSAFESS

Balilern Serwcmg
Repairsys&dinstallations
EandlondRCelntificate's
UnyventediCylinders
Bathheoms
Ga'spWelnks
Rowerfilu'shling

AllfaspectsiofiRIlumbing
andjkeating

Tel!07713:330,829

Email!Info@plumbsafecambridge’com)
Www.plumbsafecambridge’com
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Jim Edwanrds

Gas appliances, Plumbing and Heating

"" ) /F;?g Bmler §érvfce,.{rd?‘n é@
‘ﬁathrq Shqge;s,ﬁ@qp]@rs Fires, &raps;t\
. Gasgaf@ty&hecks landiord certificate

] I,

,.L“qggﬁﬁrleadfyﬁs‘ervmg All plumbing work mﬂertakan
S 01,9542@7954 07, 3,03207;12 <A
o Cjim- egmr’ds@dlve uk f’f" o

v wwépambrl qaju rqouk (i

HEATING &
PLUMBING
RESOLUTIONS

CENTRAL HEATING SPECIALISTS

Boiler Service/Repair
Gledhill Boilermate Repair
Unvented Service/Repair
Boiler Installations
Landlord Certificates
All Aspects of Plumbing
Heating Systems
Kitchens/Bathrooms

Terry: 07956 460 932

John: 07789 435 542
office@hprcambs.co.uk
E LPG www.hprcambs.co.uk

m—

CALL US TODAY ON

01480 831464

PAPWORTH RESIDENT




Cambourne Self Storage

24 Hour Access 7 DaysaWeek 365 Daysa Year
24 Hour Remotely Monitored CCTV
Sensor Flood Lighting
Keypad Entry and High Security Locks

Vehicle Access Directly to Unit Doors

O1/67 676183

www.CambourneSelfStorage.co.uk

Classified

BEoE S W

[T R

SD PROPERTY
MAINTENANCE

M Fainting & Decorating
M  Kitchens & Bathrooms
M  Wood Floors & Tiling
M General Property Repairs
Friendly, local service at competitive rates
No Job Too Small
Why not call NOW to arrange a FREE estimate ?
Simon Downes on 07846 717572 / 01954 781205
or e-mail simon@sdpm.biz

DC MAINTENANCE
FLOOR & WALL TILING

Trained professional tiler
Quality products used
Public liability insurance

Free Estimates
Reliable efficient service
Papworth Everard Based

Call David on
Tel: 01480 832022
Mob: 07776 073202

" Fres Collection & Delvery Service | Courtesy Cara Available®

ige | CB23 3GY

01480 831807

www.agmotors.net

Tel: 01954 719039

079 Gall a Gah

Local Taxi Service
TAXI

Y

ol =30

079 2255 2222

Local - Long Distance - Airports

www.079GallaGah.com

HIC.‘.LE SERVICES

The Drift, Bourn, Cambridge CB23 2TB

www.cambournevehicleservices.co.uk
info@cambournevehicleservices.co.uk

*

SERVICING FOR ALL MAKES
* M.O.T’s (UP TO 3.5 TONNES)

* EXHAUST SYSTEMS
SUPPLIED AND FITTED

* TYRE SERVICE - SUPPLIED
AND FITTED

* COURTESY VEHICLE AVAILABLE
(BY PRIOR ARRANGEMENT)

* AIR CONDITIONING SERVICE

ALL VEHICLE WORK
UNDERTAKEN

U)

= 2 ’ FREE collection and delivery

"71 Quality Vehicle maintenance
adjusted to suit your pocket

Free collection and delivery applies to the local area only
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Classified/Notices

GRAVELEY GARAGE
TEST CENTRE LTD

MOT WHILE U WAIT
CLASSES 123457

Servicing to all makes of vehicle

* New bay for servicing motor bikes

* Tyres and Exhausts supplied and fitted
* Free courtesy cars

* Comfortable waiting area

* Freetea / coffee

MontoFri8to6 - Sat8to 4

01480 830462 / 831058
HIGH STREET, GRAVELEY,
ST. NEOTS - PE19 6PL

enquiries@graveley-garage.co.uk
www.graveley-garage.co.uk

Produce this advert to get £4.00 OFF
the current price of your MOT

CAMBOURNE
OSTEOPATHS

Back Pain
Neck Pain

Joint Pain
Headaches
Muscle Spasm
Sports Injuries
Arthritis

& much more

In Pain? Let us help.

We are committed to giving an honest opinion,
effective treatment and good advice.

Regus, 1010 Cambourne
Business Park, CB23 6DP

Appointments Mon-Fri
01223 598558

Book online: www.cambourneosteopaths.com
Email: practice@cambourneosteopaths.com

Sunday 30th December

2.30pm -4.00pm

% THE COURTYARD

(COFFEE SHOP | MICRO FUB
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UHROLS AROUND THE
CHRISTMUS VREE

DONT FORGET
Saturday 15th December
Pendrill Court

from the
Varrier Jones Over 60's Club




Community

INDIAN CULTURAL SOCIETY PAPWORTH

Indian Cultural Association Papworth, held its annual charity
event in Papworth Village Hall on 18th November. The
association has been involved in supporting various charities
this year. The event started with the traditional Indian lamp
lighting, which was followed by handing over a cheque

to Papworth Hospital Charity. The proceeds were raised
through the food stall run by the association during Papworth
Summer Fete.

A number of children who were involved in volunteering their
services during the summer fete were awarded certificates
of appreciation during the programme.

This charity event was run in aid of ‘Flood relief’ for Kerala.
Kerala is a state located in the southern part of India and is
referred to as’ God’s own country’. It has 44 rivers flowing
through it. The state was subject to an intense spell of
rainfall, which resulted in a 12 day flood ordeal between
August 8th and August 20th . This was the worst floods in a
century, the last time the state withessed such a devastation
through floods was in 1924.

The event included a magic show, children and elders
showcased their talents through various cultural
programmes. A range of home cooked Indian Food items
were on sale during the event. We would like to express
our sincere gratitude to all who participated in this event and
contributed whole- heartedly for this noble cause.




PAPWORTH LIBRARY
LIBRARY NEWS

Did your children enjoy Mischief Makers - the Summer Reading Challenge?
Why not try the Winter Mini Challenge based on the book "There's a Yeti in the

Playground". Starting on Saturday 1st December and finishing on Friday 11th Mon Closed

January, the Challenge will be run through the Winter Mini Challenge website.

Children simply read three books of their choice, add them to their WMC website Tues 10.00am - 1.00pm
profile and leave a short book review. They will unlock rewards, including a virtual 2.00pm - 5.00p0m
badge and a certificate to print off and keep. Copies of "There's a Yeti in the VUp JUp
Playground", as well as other titles by the author Pamela Butchart, are available to Wed 10.00am - 1.00pm
borrow. ) )
ENGAGE MEETINGS Thur 2.00pm - 5.00pm
At our November meeting we welcomed the return of Dr Maureen James, Fri Closed

historian and writer, who gave an entertaining "A History of Christmas Customs"

presentation. She covered a wide array of customs dating back millenia, both Sat 10.00am - 1.00pm

pre and post Christian traditions which were amusing and absorbing in the huge
breadth of history encompassed. Our December meeting on Thursday, 13th
December, at 10.00 am will be a social meeting with the opportunity to enjoy
conversation with the other participants along with some seasonal refreshments
and a chance to consider what topics we would like to 'engage’ in next year.

Engage meetings during the past year have covered a wide range of topics. We
have visited the trenches of the First World War, flown in Lancaster Bombers

in the Second, had a go at Spanish, learnt to look up at
buildings in old Cambridge, walked with penguins in the
Antarctic, found out about gemstones and family history,
and dwelt among witches and sometimes weird Christmas
customs! What a delightful and entertaining mixture.

SUPPORTING OUR LIBRARY
In supporting our library by using the facilities, joining
others at the Engage meetings, the Family History Group,

$653s

Happy Christmas to all our
Supporters & Customers!

Papworth Library Thurs 13th Dec 10am -11.30am

Join us for festive conversation and learn about new

and exciting events and services happening in your

libraries over a drink and mince pie or two!

£1 donation for refreshments

Cambridgeshire

A
AAA County Councll

OPENING HOURS

Web renewals:
www.cambridgeshire.gov.uk/
leisure/libraries

and the Craft mornings we increase the 'footfall' at the
library. Footfall judges how much our library is used and if
we wish to ensure the library remains part of our village it

is vital that its usage is increased. The library is not just a
source of borrowing books but has many facilities available,
in particular access to numerous websites via the library
computers, plus a vast array of informative literature. Please
help to keep our village library by using it as often as you
can.

PAPWORTH CRAFT GROUP

It is hard to believe that December is already here, and
Christmas is in full swing. The shops are full of Christmas
goodies, Christmas lights and trees are appearing, and
Christmas school events being practised in readiness for
parents to enjoy. Christmas is a time when crafters are very
busy, making gifts for family and friends, for Christmas fairs
and markets, and for seasonal items for our homes. There
are many different projects on the go in the Craft Group.
One very regular member is knitting Father Christmas and
other Christmas figures, already well advanced in the middle
of November. A few have bitten the crochet bug, and we
exchange stories about learning and perfecting new stitches
via YouTube! What an absolutely amazing tool, with the
ability to stop and start and rewind tutorials, uploaded by
people from all corners of the globe. It is the art of learning
from one another on a grand scale. We do the same in our
group, helping one another to learn new techniques, often
with a great deal of laughter thrown in.

The Papworth Craft Group has had a very good year. There
are more members than this time last year, many attend
regularly and others now and again. If every member
attended at the same time we would take over the library
completely. It is an enriching experience to be part of a
group of people who love crafting, but who do not all do the
same craft. Even dedicated knitters have been trying out
crochet, and there is a great deal of knowledge that we can
exchange. The whole group has gelled, and everyone is
very welcoming. It is a luxury to have two hours in which to
knit, crochet, embroider, patchwork and cross stitch away
from home, putting the temptation to do a household chore
out of reach! However, the most rewarding aspect has been



to meet new people that one would not necessarily come
across, hear some amazing stories about the village as it
was, many years ago, and have a good chat sprinkled with
lots of laughter.

We put out an appeal for spare yarn that anyone might have
and be willing to donate for making squares for blankets. A
HUGE THANK YOU to three very substantial donations of
yarn, as well as squares to join. One donation was from a
group member who gave bags of new and unopened large
packs of yarn. The other donations came from two people
who do not come to our meetings, but noticed the call

for yarn in this column. We have all decided that making
blankets will be an ongoing task, and that they shall go to
missions in Africa, where they are desperately needed. We
find that producing a large quantity of squares is the easiest
aspect of making blankets. The real work is joining all the
squares together to complete them. If anyone would like to
join some squares so that we can spread the load a bit, we
would be very grateful. This is purely on an ad hoc basis.
Simply come to one of the meetings and we can go from
there.

The Papworth Library is very generous to continue to allow
us to take over part of the library twice a month. It would
be difficult to overstate the case for supporting our library.
Cuts are constantly made and libraries too often fall victim.
This is especially so with rural libraries, where they are
needed most. PLEASE SUPPORT OUR LIBRARY! Make
a New Year Resolution to visit the library on a regular
basis. Footfall is everything. Come and drop in one of

the meetings. We are looking forward to meeting you. As
reported here before, we do not discriminate, age and
gender no barrier to joining us. It would be wonderful to
welcome some males to the group.....the invitation is open.

The whole group wishes everyone a very Merry Christmas
and a Happy New Year.

Put your Feet Up!

Join Papworth Craft Group

Knitters, Stitchers, Crochet Hounds and Total Beginners
Small friendly group
Come and join us
MEMBERSHIP IS FREE

Every st and 3rd Saturday of the month 10:30 am -
12:30pm

Papworth Library Pendrill Court, Papworth Everard

PaPworHY
AstroNomy CLug
January 9th

Rob Sandford from the Airbus Engineering
team in Stevenage will talk about how they
built the ExoMars Rover.

The meeting will be held in the Vinter Room in
Papworth, at 7:30PM. The Vinter Room is near
the entrance to Vinter Close (it is the building with
the clock tower). Entering Papworth Everard from
the south, go past the hospital, take the first left
after the next set of traffic lights into EIm Way,
pass the fire station, then take the second left
into Vinter Close. The meeting room is accessible
to wheelchairs. Visitors are always welcome - if
you haven't attended one of our meetings before,
come along as a guest and
see what we do.

Contact details for more information:
Peter Sandford - phone 01480 830729,
email peter@cheere.demon.co.uk

(i TFarm Fresh
&%  Turkeys

BRONZE FREE RANGE TURKEYS

TRADITHONAL FARM FRESH TURKEYS
2lb to 25Ib prepared ready for the oven

FRESH TURKEY BEREAST
ROLLS & JOINTS

ORDERS NOW REING TAKEM FOR CHRISTMAS
PLEASE CALL US TO RESEEVE TYOUR TURKEY

: ] ‘_'ﬁ.:!-!'-

et
ack Barn Turkeys .. - o pums e

'
l:'-.l "':‘ Valley Famn, Mealdeth, Royston, Herts 3G &IP
o8 Tel: 01 763 260445 email blackbam@farmline.com .I:

www.blackbamturkeys.co.uk
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Community

Pendragon Primary School

CaArROL SHaw - HEADTEACHER

www.pendragon.cambs.sch.uk

The children and families of Pendragon Primary have been
thinking about other children and families this term.

Our harvest collection resulted in a great collection for the
Godmanchester food bank. We talked in assembly about
Remembrance and supported the Royal British Legion
poppy appeal. .

Well done to the whole school (including Foundation Stage),
-you could hear a pin drop! All the children contributed
towards a display remembering the First World War dead
from Papworth and the Year 6 children presented facts

to help us all realise how big the numbers 11,000 and 16

million are ( the numbers of people who died on the last

day of the First world war and the average total war dead
between 1914 and 1918. | have not yet been told how much
was raised by the children from the Poppy collection but
they did have to refill our box during the week! We have
welcomed 53 children into Foundation stage this year.
Looking at them practising their production of Santa’s Hat, it
is hard to believe that they only started school in September.
Year 1 visited Duxford as part of their ‘Up, up and away

project’ — a lovely sunny day with lots of aircraft on the
ground and in the sky for the children to look at.

Year 2 enjoyed a visit from Florence Nightingale to tell all
about her time in the Crimea. This was part of their Heroes
topic.

Year 3 have been busy learning about Ancient Egypt; this
week they have made their own cartouches with their own
names on.

Year 4 visited the American War cemetery at Madingley as
part of their study of the effects of the Second World War in
our local area. We were thrilled to receive the following e
mail:

“l just wanted to compliment you on how bright and
enquiring the Pendragon children were. They are pretty
young to be battling with some of the concepts that they
encountered at the cemetery, but managed brilliantly. | am
sure that this was testament to the preparation that had
gone on at school prior to the visit.

It was noticeable, that by the afternoon session, they had
really taken on board the themes that we were all trying to
put across; making links right back to the introduction — good
work.



They were delightfully ‘tiggerish’,
which is how one would expect
children of that age to be. It

was a wonderful to host such
enthusiastic and well behaved
students at the cemetery.

We hope that you will be able to
come back again next year as it
was a pleasure to be visited by
Pendragon Y4’s in 2018.”

West Stow Anglo Saxon village
was the destination in October
for Year 5 as part of their Anglo
Saxon and Viking topic

Year 6 are preparing to go off to
Hilltop in Norfolk for their week’s
residential adventure the first
week in December - let’s hope
for a dry week!

Finally, if you would like to help
the children in school and you
are happy to complete some
paperwork and a DBS check for
safety, we would love to hear
from you.

It could be reading with children,
helping in the library or even
playing with Lego! The children
love talking to adults in school.

You can e mail the office and
we will be in touch: office@
pendragon.cambs.sch.uk
B T T LT Ty

Check your

‘ gift size in our
sizing boxes

Handover your

cash
(50p small gift, 75p
medium gift, £1
large gift)

Sit back, relax,
enjoy the bar and
let us wrap your
gifts!

We know this is early
for those Christmas Eve
shoppers, out there, but think
of the brownie points you’ll

put a wrapped gift under
the tree on the 11th! g

" e+ o - o

Friends of Pendragon Community
Primary School December 2018

We would like to begin by saying a huge thank you to all

of the people who attended the Autumn Fest on the 9th of
November where an amazing total of £1100 was raised.
None of these events would be successful without the
support of the parents, carers, family members and wider
community in Papworth however they also couldn’t run
without all of the committee members and volunteers who
gave up their time to supervise stalls; we are very grateful to
all!

The committee are working hard throughout December
and we have lots of opportunities for you to be involved in
supporting Friends. By the time this edition is delivered we
will have had our first Wreath making evening and we look
forward to sharing feedback with this event in January.

On Monday 10th December 2018 Friends will be providing
a Christmas Gift Wrapping service at The Courtyard 7-9pm.
Friends will also be providing a café at the Reception
Nativity performance on Tuesday 11th of December as

well as a pop up shop of Reindeer food and Reindeer hot
chocolate cones on Monday 17th December.

There is also a way you can support the school from the
comfort of your home. If you shop online you can earn
money for the school by shopping through EasyFundraising.
Our link is www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/
pendragoncps/

Please keep us in mind when completing your Christmas
and new year purchases.

Friends wish you a very merry Christmas and a happy new
year
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Heidi Allen

Member of
Parliament for South
Cambridgeshire

It really doesn’t seem possible
that we have reached November
— where has this year gone!?
Don’t even tell me how many
days there are until Christmas!!

October was a very busy month
and as my newsletter can only
ever provide a snap shot of my
work, | would always recommend that you keep an eye

on my website which is updated regularly with information
about my work locally and in Westminster — https://www.
heidisouthcambs.co.uk/. Over the last month, | have
uploaded information about Brexit, local infrastructure
projects and a range of news articles, including my speech
in the Budget debate about Universal Credit. You can also
hear my recent questions to the Prime Minister about Brexit
and also sleep-in shifts in the care sector.

As you will know from my last newsletter, | held a public
meeting to discuss the state of play regarding Brexit. More
than 150 constituents attended, making for a lively and
passionate discussion. This type of engagement away from
the Westminster bubble is invaluable for me as it helps

to ensure | do my very best to represent you. If you were
unable to attend, but interested in the debate, you can find
video recordings on my website at www.heidisouthcambs.
co.uk/brexit

Whatever your views on Brexit, it is important for me to know
what you are thinking. As the negotiations with the EU reach
their inevitable conclusion, | will let you know about any
further meetings | plan to hold.

Over the last month, | have been working hard to ensure the
future of the Whippet X3 Papworth bus service. The service
was originally due to stop this month, but through a joint
effort with the District Council and our Mayor, it was possible
for funding to be put in place to keep the service running
until the end of March. This will ‘bridge the gap’ until some
proposed changes to bus services, due to be in place from
April 2019 are finalised. | will continue to work to provide a
long-term sustainable future for this service as it is a lifeline
for Papworth.

| am pleased to report that the Health and Social Care
Secretary, Matt Hancock accepted my invitation to visit
South Cambridgeshire. He began his day with a trip to CMR
Surgical Limited (pictured) who are based on Madingley
Road. Their development of surgical robotics will transform

how surgery is carried out in hospitals all over the world, its
real ground breaking stuff. Matt also visited Addenbrooke’s
Hospital, the Genome Campus and Granta Medical Practice
in Sawston where he heard about their innovative plans to
radically improve how primary care is delivered. It is fair to
say Matt went home very impressed with our constituency!
#proud

On the 11th
November, |
joined villagers

to commemorate
Remembrance
Sunday in Guilden
Morden and
Elsworth.

| always find these
services very moving
as we come together
to remember those
who gave their lives
in service of our
country.

| was particularly
honoured to be
asked to unveil

an extraordinarily
beautiful memorial in
the church at Guilden Morden. If you are in the area, | would
recommend you stop by to take a look.

Did you know there is a Royal British Legion drop-in service
which meets at the John Huntingdon Centre, 189 High
Street, Sawston, CB22 3HJ between 10am and noon on the
4th Thursday of each month?

Available to anybody who has served in the British Armed
Forces and their families, it provides a place to drop in for a
chat or to access the wide range of services offered by the
Royal British Legion. The RBL offer an amazing service —
well done to everybody involved.

Digital connectivity is vital to all of our local businesses. The
Government’s Gigabit Voucher Scheme is offering small and
medium sized businesses vouchers of up to £3000 to cover
the cost of installing Gigabit-capable broadband.

Businesses can claim against the cost of connection either
individually or as part of a group. Residents can also benefit
from the scheme as part of a group project which includes
businesses, and can claim a voucher of up to £500.

One gigabit is the same as 1,000 megabits — so it’s a big
leap forward in connection speeds that could benefit your
business into the future.

To check if you are eligible for a voucher and find a local
: full fibre broadband supplier, visit https://
gigabitvoucher.culture.gov.uk/

If there is anything you would like to talk to me
about, my next “drop in” surgery is on Saturday
1st December in Sawston at the Parish Council
office, Link Road, CB22 3GB 10.30am -
12.30pm. If you’d prefer a particular time slot,
. I'm holding a “by appointment” surgery on 11th
January 3pm - 5pm at my office in Hardwick.
If you would like an appointment, please do
call my office. You can find more details on my
website here: https://www.heidisouthcambs.
co.uk/residents-drop-surgeries.
In the meantime, if you would like to contact
me, please email heidi.allen.mp@parliament.
uk or call my office on 01223 830037. See you
next month!




